East Troy All Sport Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

March 2, 2020

MEETING: Was called to order at 7:00pm by President Reid Oldenburg

PRESENT: Debbie Hodges, Casey Heimos, Keith Marcinkevic, Jennifer Marcinkevic, Julie Thomas, Christine Cliffgard, Julie Kader, Brad Raddeman, Brenda Raddeman, Nancy Zewiske, Reid Oldenburg, Jody Heimos, Rosemary Martin, Marolyn Komperud, Pam Donegan

INTRODUCTIONS: Keith and Jennifer Marcinkevic introduced themselves, they have a daughter who plays softball.

NEW MEMBERS: New Lifetime Members this month are Vincent & Stacy Beilke, and Frank & Colleen Henningfeld.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Casey Heimos motioned to approve the report. Brenda Raddeman seconded. All in favor. Motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Concession income consisted of \$3145.96 from boys basketball and \$1122.47 from girls basketball. Concession expenses included \$416.68 for the café tables. \$300 was paid for the yearbook advertisement, \$200 was donated for the Kiwanis breakfast. Debbie Hodges motioned to approve the report. Brenda seconded. All in favor. Motion carried.

DISBURSEMENTS: There were no requests for money this month.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. The fan in the indoor concession stand was replaced with a new one with a remote control.
- 2. Bylaws discussion: Reid Oldenburg will talk with Kathy Z to find out if we make the Concessions Coordinator position a paid position can it still be an officer position? We talked about the duties for each officer position. We will send out at note to all members with descriptions. Debbie suggested moving the April meeting to Monday, April 13th because it is currently scheduled during spring break.
- 3. The T.V. above the indoor concession stand is up and working. Thank you to Brad and Brenda Raddeman for donating it.
- 4. The Regional and Sectional basketball games are coming up. Concessions and scheduling were discussed.
- 5. Debbie asked if the stickers were added to the café tables. Reid said he didn't think the tops were smooth enough but he will try it with one table and see how it works.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Someone asked Reid if we would sell stickers with names on them to put on the back of the black folding chairs that are set out in the gym. The last time we did this fundraiser was about 10 years ago and we sold the stickers for \$100.00. Reid will see how many we need to sell.

- 2. Scholarships were discussed. Reid will get the list of applicants to Marolyn Komperud to cross check eligibility and then the scholarship committee will review the applications.
- 3. Spring Sports: Jody Heimos has the parent meeting dates and will speak at each parent meeting. Brenda will chair softball, Marolyn will chair soccer, Marolyn will ask Jenni Lehman if she will chair baseball again, and we need someone to chair track & field.
- 4. The new outdoor concessions menu stand should be up now and ready to use.
- 5. Food/Beverages: We will increase the selling price of the pretzels from \$2.00 to \$2.50 because they are much larger than the ones we used to sell. Coke is now offering Powerade in 20oz bottles, we will pass on that for now.

Pam Donegan motioned to adjourn. Casey seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.

The next meeting will be on Monday, April 13th at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Hodges